1957 GRAND RAPIDS AQUARIUM SOCIETY MEETING MINUTES

Copy appeared in: GVAC “Tank Notes”, July-Sept 2011 Chase

FISHY NEWS FROM A FISHY GOSSIP

Hi !} Not stopped yet-

The meeting of June which had it's session at the home
of lir, Robert Mallory, at 106 Rose St, SW. had a turn out of
10 members and 1 guest. Due to the absence of the President,
the Vice President, Mrs. Elsie Leys called the meeting to order,
The substitute for the minutes of the May meeting were read and

accepted and the Treasurer's repart was given., The correspon-
dence was read.

Mr, Mallory informed the club that he had tried to check
the tanks at llary Free Bed but that the ward where the tank is
placed was quarenteened with measels and would be till at Teast
July 2, Mrs. Beulah Ignasiak mentioned that the tank from the
nursery had been taken to Roger DeYoung's to be mended and she
would assist in resetting it when it was fixed.

lirse. Elsie Leys and Frank York are designmated to check the
tanks before the July meeting and lMr. Robert Higgins before the
picniic in August,

The subject of the picnic was again brought up and some
discussion on what should be had in the line of food was held.
It was decided to table this till the July mesting till a
estimate could be made on how many plan to attend., It was how-
ever decided to have potato salad and hot dogs.

Mrs. Elsie Leys submitted a letter which she had reciested
from Trbpicals of Chicago in which the club is ofiered the maga-
zine at a reduction., The retail price being 25¢ a copy but the
club can subscribe for 5 copies for a dollar with the club retain-
ing 30¢ out of each dollar, This was considered a good investment
by those present, so it was decided to take the offer, The méni-
mun of subscriptions being 10, Marian Rupke is making a list of
all those wishing to subscribe and also collecting the charge for
the magazines, She will also call those who were absent to deter-
mine if they are interested in this offer.

Mr. William Kubiak informed the-club—of-his restgnation
from the possition of Secretary and also from the club. Mr,
Robert Mallory volunteered to £ill the vacancy left by Mr, Kubiak
until the end of the term, We are sorry to see lMr, Kubiak leave
but he knows what is best for him,

Three bottles of Brine Shrimp eggs were givem as door prizes
They were won by Robert Higgins, Virginia McGaughey, and Marian
B
Rupke.

After the meeting was adjourned Mrs. Mallory served coffee
and cookies to the group., We extend our thenks to Mr, & Mrs.
Mallory for opening their home to us for the meeting.

The next meeting will be held at Mrs.‘Elsie Leys, 135 Palmer
NE. on July 26, at 8:00 PM..

NUFF SAID- See you in the sweet bye & bye
Mar fam Rupke




